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September 30th, 2014
Dear Parent or Guardian: 

The No Child Left Behind (NCLB) Act of 2001 is a federal law designed to improve education for all children. In September 2011, President Obama invited states to request flexibility regarding specific requirements of NCLB in exchange for state-developed plans to improve educational outcomes, close achievement gaps, and increase equity. The New York State Education Department (NYSED) received approval from the U.S. Department of Education (USDE) for its flexibility request in May 2012, authorizing New York State to revise its accountability system. Effective from 2012-13 through 2014-15, the new system puts greater emphasis on student growth and college- and career-readiness. 

The New York City Department of Education (NYCDOE) is committed to helping all schools reach high standards for student achievement and giving every child in every school a quality education. We are making progress, but there is still a lot of work that needs to be done for all our children. 

In August 2012, NYSED identified our school, Michelangelo Junior High School 144, as a Focus School, as required under new State accountability rules. This means that, according to NYSED criteria, our school has not performed as well as other schools in the State.  We are making every effort to provide the highest quality instructional program to best meet the needs of your child. I am confident that the interventions and supports that will be introduced at our school will make this school year a successful experience for your child. For additional information on steps our school is taking to improve student results, feel free to contact our Parent Coordinator, Ms. R. Clarke at any time. I also encourage you to become active in the school’s Parents’ Association and School Leadership Team as well. Thank you for your continued support and cooperation. Our entire school staff is looking forward to a successful year for our students and school community. 
All the best,

Dr. Jeremy Kabinoff

Principal, J.H.S. 144

